
 Regular Board Meeting December 4, 2017
The Parsons City Council met for its regular monthly meeting, Monday, December 4, 2017, at 6:00 
P.M. in the city council meeting room. Mayor Tim David Boaz called the meeting to order.
                                                                  
 Roll Called:                                                         
 Present                                                             Absent
 Marty Carrington                                            Mark Davis
 Joseph Fisher                                                
 Dale Reynolds                                             
 Joe Don White
 Kevin Cagle
 Danny Mills

 A motion was made by Dale Reynolds to approve the minutes for November.   Kevin Cagle seconded 
the motion. Vote:  All Ayes

A motion was made by Joseph Fisher to approve the financial statements for October 2017.  Marty 
Carrington seconded the motion.  Vote:  All Ayes.

Community Forum-none
Reports from committees, councilmen, and other officers
Mayor Boaz stated that we would be having a pre-construction meeting Wednesday at 10:00 a.m. on 
the Downtown Phase IV.   On Thursday at 10:00 a.m. the  Development District has a program on 
Assets Base Planning. On Twenty-second at 10:00 a.m., we will have the first process meeting on the 
Water plant upgrade.   Everything is going fine on it, they have the footing all dug. 

The Parsons Christmas parade was held Saturday, afternoon, December 2nd at 5:00 p.m. with 
approximately twenty-three floats.  This included floats advertising the local businesses.
The Decatur County Manor, Westwood Nursing Home, and Kolpak entered floats this year.  Little 
David Wilkins was the   Grand Marshall this year. We had four bands.   Several people came to see 
him.  Weather was nice.   Several cars, trucks, and wagons and horses came down the parade route.    
with all the entries, and with everyone’s help the parade was a success. 

Mr.   Charles Taylor, Chamber Director, gave an update on the Annual Chamber Membership Dinner 
approximately 38 Tables with around 230 people attending. Night Owl Sale for the business will be on 
December 14th.

Dale King will be teaching an Active Shooter preparedness class. This class will start at 6:00 p.m.on 
December 11, 2017. This class is for churches, business, or anyone who wants to attend. 

First draft on the audit for 2016-2017 was handed out to the councilmen.

Motion to adjourn by Dale Reynolds.  Second   by Marty Carrington.  Vote:  Ayes.

  ______________________
   Tim David Boaz, Mayor

   _________________________
   Judy Daugherty, City Recorder


